
St Joseph’s Catholic Primary School: Newsletter 09.05.25 

 

 

Headteacher’s Weekly Round Up: 

Another busy week at St Joseph’s! We opened 
our new breakfast and after school club, sup-
ported by the nursery staff – we are very 
grateful for their help in getting this new ven-
ture off the ground. Hopefully the online book-
ing system is working well for parents; very 
soon we will be accepting child care vouchers 
as payment.  

We were delighted to hear the news yesterday 
of the new pope – Pope Leo XIV. During his 
first speech, Pope Leo brought a ‘greeting of 
peace’, and encouraged people to ‘help us, and 
help each other, build bridges’. At St Joseph’s, 
may we all strive to live this message every 
day, keeping the light of faith and hope alive 
for the children in our care.  

Our VE Day picnic lunch was enjoyed by every-
one, helped by the lovely weather! Thank you 
to the staff and the kitchen staff for helping 
this to happen for the children.  

With a  sunshine filled weekend ahead, please 
take the time to rest and refresh at this very 
busy time of year. 
Mrs Brownsey 

Award Winners:  
Cl R/1:  

Dojo Champion: Eve 
School Values/Mission: Cal —Respect—for re-
specting the school rules all week, working really 
hard in his lessons and setting an amazing example  
 
Cl 2/3:/4  

Dojo Champion: Phoebe 
School Values/Mission: Bobby—Creativity—for pro-
ducing two excellent newspaper reports in English, 
showing his amazing creativity, as well s grammati-
cal skills. Well done! 
 
Cl 5/6:  

Dojo Champion: Darcie 
School Values/Mission: Arthur C—Creativity—for 
producing a very thought-provoking poem based 
on Michael’s journey in Kensuke’s Kingdom 

Stanley 
Grange: Cl R/1 

carried on their 
work weeding the 
planters and spreading wood chip to define the 
footpaths. Other pupils designed and made rock-
ets out of the natural materials they could find in 
the Forest School setting. 
 

PTFA—dates for your diary 
Don’t forget, the last date for ordering your hanging 
basket is Monday, 19th May at 9.30am. More details 
can be found on the poster in this newsletter. 
More events are being planned by our PTFA com-
mittee as follows: 
• Dare to be different day on Friday, 23rd May 
• Scarecrow Festival from June 6th to 15th 
• Baking competition and afternoon tea on Friday, 

27th June 
• Big School uniform swap on Friday, 11th July 

Happy Birthday this week to:  
Luke & Hektor 



School Attendance:   
 

Classroom Round Up: Our third week back at 

school has been super busy in Class R/1! The chil-
dren have been working really hard on their writing, 
developing their skills even further. Year 1 have 
planned and written their own ending to the story 
we have been studying in English and I have seen an 
extremely creative side to the children! Reception 
have been working hard on their sentence structure 
and formation. This week we have been learning 
about VE day, celebrating the day with a whole 
school picnic. The children have been interested in 
their science topic this week– what is an animal? 
We also got messy with paint, creating prints with 
foam stamps!  Miss McEvoy 
In Class 2/3/4, it has been another busy week! The 
children loved learning about VE day and cele-
brating with the rest of the school. They also en-
joyed learning about Conclave and reflecting on 
what this means for them and writing prayers of 
hope for the new Pope. In English, they finished ed-
iting and publishing their own newspaper reports on 
a mystery of their choosing. Through their RE les-
sons, they began to explore the role of Mary after 
Jesus ascended to heaven and how she supported 
the disciples with the help of the Holy Spirit. Mrs 
Shaw 
And just like that we are heading into SATs week... 
but we are ready! I am so incredibly proud of our Yr 
6 children and the dedication they have shown over 
the past few months. I am also incredibly proud of 
our Yr 5 children who have been endlessly sup-
portive of Yr 6 on the build-up to SATs and will no 
doubt be cheering them on from the sidelines next 
week. We really do have very special children here 
at St Joseph's. Learning wise, it has been a fun-filled 
week! Yr 5 have been exploring volume in maths, 
whilst Yr 6 have been focusing on position and direc-
tion. Yr 5 have also started their new art unit this 
week where they have been focusing on the work of 
Yinka Ilori. On Thursday, we celebrated VE day by 
making our own hats to wear to the 'street party' 
celebration where the children enjoyed a picnic 
lunch outside. The fun continued into the afternoon 
where the children took part in a 'Bike Fix' workshop 
where they learnt how to repair and change a bike 
tyre - a very important life skill.  Miss Bottomley 

 This Week This Year 

Yr R 94.2% 95.7% 

Yr 1 97.9% 97.2% 

Yr 2 100% 96.2% 

Yr 3 95.8% 95.1% 

Yr 4 100% 95.3% 

Yr 5 96.3% 94.7% 

Yr 6 99.2% 97.8% 

Total 97.6% 96% 

Historic Street 
Party:  On Thurs-

day the whole 
school and nurse-
ry came together 
to celebrate the 
80th anniversary 
of VE Day. Every-
one was dressed 
in red, white and 
blue and had 
made a crown. A 
picnic lunch was enjoyed in the 
sunshine. 

 

New staff: On Monday we are looking forward to 

welcoming a new member of staff to the team at St 
Joseph’s. Some of you will know already know Mx Lane 
who previously worked as a TA here. They will be man-
aging our wraparound provision, covering classes and 
working alongside Mrs Edgerley, Mrs Murray and Mrs 
Wilmer to support teachers across school.   



Pope Leo XIV 
This morning, pupils gave thanks for the election of 

the new pontiff. Emily B in Year 6 said a prayer for the 
new Pope— that he will continue the mission of Pope 

Francis and work to make the world a better place. 

Reminders!  
 Please can we remind you that pupils should 

only have water in their school bottles and not  
cordial. They have opportunities throughout the 
day to refill their bottles. 

 Whatever the weather, even if it is hot, children 
who are in Forest School should wear long 
sleeved tops and long trousers for every session. 
This is for health & safety reasons. If it is a warm 
day, they can bring these items to get changed 
into before they go outside. 

 On sunny days pupils can bring suncream into 
school. This should be clearly labelled with their 
name and, due to allergies, should only be used 
by them. If possible, please apply prior to the 
start of school. 

 As per our uniform list, PE shorts—except for Yr 
5 & Yr 6—should be shadow striped navy of a dri
-cool style. Pupils in Cl 5/6 can wear navy cycling 
shorts, these should be no shorter than mid-
thigh length. 

Children’s Liturgy: Sunday is 4th  Sunday of Easter. 

Jesus talks about how important it is to listen to him. In 
the Gospel Jesus talks about sheep. Jesus didn’t spend 
his time looking after sheep out in the fields, so who do 
you think Jesus’ sheep are? Who is he talking about? 
Jesus is a shepherd of people. He shows us the way to 
live our lives. He looks after us and cares for us, just as a 
shepherd looks after their sheep. 
What does Jesus say about his sheep in the gospel read-
ing today? 
Jesus says that his sheep listen to his voice.  
How do we listen to Jesus in our lives? There are lots of 
ways. 
Jesus also says that he knows his sheep and that they 
will never be lost. What do you think this means? 
Jesus cares for every one of us. No matter who we are 
or from where we come. 
Jesus asks us to treat other people as we would wish to 
be treated. This week, let’s try to listen to what Jesus is 
saying to us, and share the love that he has for us all 
with others. 
We would love to see you on Sunday at 9:30am Mass - 
Children’s Liturgy Room  Children’s Liturgy Team 

Correspondence sent this week: 
Cl 2/3/4 maternity cover 

Cl 5/6 tag rugby 
VE Day Anniversary reminder 

Bike Fix: 08.05.25 
School Meals Week Commencing 12.05.25 

Wednesday Word: 07.05.25 

Sunday Gospel: Jesus said, “The sheep that belong 

to me listen to my voice; I know them and they follow 
me. I give them eternal life; they will never be lost and 
no one will ever steal them from me. The Father who 
gave them to me is greater than anyone, and no one 
can steal from the Father. The Father and I are one.” 
Wednesday Word: John 10: 27-30 

Year 6: Please keep our Year 6 children in your pray-

ers next week as they undertake their SATs in school. 
We are already incredibly proud of them and the hard 
work they have put in. We know that they will give 
their best!  








